But as for me and my house..

Greetings in the Name of our Lord Jesus Christ whom we both love and serve with all our hearts and might.

First of all I would like to sincerely thank you for everything that you are doing for us. Your love, prayers and financial support is really a great help and encouragement to us.

We will always be grateful to you and will always be inspired to continue serving the Lord.

As we gear up to go back home this month, I am excited to report to you what has transpire to us while we are here in the States.

We are very happy to be able to attend my Son's graduation in the Bible College. I felt that it was really a great privilege for my son to be able to get his Education and training here in America.

I also had the opportunity to continue my deputation with regards to CAMP JOY. It has been quite challenging for me during my nearly six months of deputation because it was really difficult to schedule meetings.

However, the Lord has been so good because I still managed to find new churches that are willing to help and support the Lord's work. Because of that I am truly thankful to the Lord, serving Him is indeed a great privilege.

YOUR MISSIONARIES TO BATAAN PHILIPPINES

THE SANGALANGS

"For the grace of God that bringeth salvation hath appeared to all men."

MINISTRY REPORT | THIRD QUARTER



CHURCH RENOVATION

While we are in the United States, our worship hall is undergoing a general renovation. And by God's Grace, the ceiling has already been completed and the flooring has been tiled as well. Next in line are the restrooms for both men and women.

















Our Camp Joy Ministry continues to thrive, we are still actively teaching children in every corner of our area and bringing them to the chapel. Last week, our Camp Joy Ministry Team underwent a seminar to enhance their skills, making them even more effective in winning the hearts of the children for the Lord.

The development of Camp Joy is still ongoing. We have successfully installed electricity and water supply. Currently, work on the fence is in progress, and once we return, we will begin the construction of the worship hall.